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On Monday, January 29, 2007, commencing at

2 the hour of 6:19 p.m., thereof at Oakland City Hall,
3 One Frank Ogawa Plaza, Hearing Room One, Oakland, CA
4 94612, before me, Raquel R. Sanz, a
5 Certified Shorthand Reporter in and for the State of
6 California, a Special Meeting in the matter of
7 MANDELA GRAND MIXED-USE DEVELOPMENT PROJECT,
8 proceeded as hereinafter set forth.
9 ---000---
10 LANDMARKS PRESERVATION ADVISORY BOARD
11 members CLAUDIA CAPPIO, Director of Development;
12 PAMELA KERSHAW; BETTY MARVIN; ROSEMARY MULLER;
13 NEAL A. PARISH, Chair; JOANN PAVLINEC, Secretary;
14 KIRK E. PETERSON, Vice Chair; and DELPHINE PREVOST
15 appeared.
16
17 ---000---
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JANUARY 29, 2007 PM SESSION

---000---
PROCEEDINGS

CHAIR PARISH: Item number 1,

Mandela Grand Mixed-Use Development Project, hearing
on the Draft Environmental Impact Report.

BOARD MEMBER PREVOST: Before we get to
that, | have to recuse myself from this item. My
company works on this project. 1711 be back.

(Whereupon, Ms. Prevost exits the

hearing room.)

MS. STANZIONE: Good evening. I™m
Marge Stanzione. |1°m one of the planners in the
Major Projects Division of the Planning Department.
I"m also the project planner for the
Mandela Grand Mixed-Use Development.

And tonight, we are asking the
Landmarks Board to do two things. We would like you
to provide comments on the information in the -- iIn
the Draft Environmental Impact Report, particularly
on the "Cultural Resources™ section. And we"d also
like you to recommend approval of the
Revised Oakland Heritage Historic Survey,

Individual Property Rating for the Pacific Pipe
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building. And 1 believe that was explained In my —-
in my report.

I also want to point out that this staff
report supplements the Planning Commission report,
which was attached to -- to the staff report as
attachment A. A lot of the information about the
project is included in that report. And we didn"t
want to repeat it again, but 1711 just give you a
brief project description.

There is a project proposed on 13.3 acres
of land. 1It"s -- contains 300 -- about
300,000 square feet of light industrial and
commercial uses on the fTirst 25 to 30 feet of the
ground floor.

On top of the commercial uses, the project
sponsor is proposing to construct 1,577 residential
units in three high-rise towers; and they range in
height from 72 to 300 feet. This is estimated to
add about 3,180 new residents and approximately 640
new jobs.

There will be 200 -- 2,322 parking spaces,
mainly In underground garages.

There will be some open-space areas, with
an amphitheater at ground level, landscaping,

gathering areas throughout the project included on
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the podium levels.

There is eight vehicular --
vehicular-access points to the site, and the project
will be built in four phases over about 15 years.

All the buildings on the site are proposed
to be demolished except for the 40,000 --

47 ,000-square-foot Pacific Pipe building. That
building i1s proposed to be adaptively reused.

So the EIR, it analyzed two scenarios for
this project; and they were analyzed equally. One
is called the "Industrial Village.” And it was --
it"s the same number of residential units, but it
has 2- -- about 270,000 square feet of industrial
uses. And they"d be -- and that"s about 80 percent
of the site. And 20 percent of the site would be
commercial uses. There would be a
16,000-square-foot -- a small grocery store that
would be proposed on part of the investment of the
Pacific Pipe building.

The Community Grocery Store Scenario 1s
proposing the same number of residential units, a
mix of 65 percent light industrial and 35 percent
commercial, with a 55,000-square-foot grocery store
in the Pacific Pipe building.

The Environmental Impact Report identified

The Souza Group
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two project-level impacts -- and those are traffic
and air quality -- and three cumulative impacts:
Traffic, air quality, and -- yeah, traffic and air

quality. All the impacts identified in the EIR
include mitigation measures or conditions of
improval that would reduce the impact to less than
significant or we would require no mitigation.

There were four to five alternatives to
the proposed project analyzed in the EIR. These
are -- are described on page 17 of the Planning
Commission Staff Report in detail. But what 1
included in this Staff Report iIs how the
Pacific Pipe building would be handled in each one
of those alternatives.

So the cultural-resource Impacts, the
Environmental Impact Report indicates, while there
are no known paleontological or anthropological
resources, there could be possible impacts to
unknown resources during ground disturbance. The
mitigation measures that are provided are to stop
work upon recognition of a resource, stop work, call
a qualified specialist in that area.

There are no CEQA impacts identified for
historic resources because the buildings do not meet

the criteria specified to be historically or
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culturally significant under CEQA. They must be
designated a historic property and an existing
rating of A or B or are located within an area of
primary importance.

However, even though they are not historic
according to CEQA, two of the three buildings are
historic according to the City of Oakland standards
because they are potentially designated historic
properties.

And the first building is the
American Steel building on Mandela Parkway. This
has a rating of D3. This iIs not historic according
to policy 3.8 of the Historic Preservation Element,
and this building is proposed to be demolished.

This is another portion of the
American Steel Building on 1901 Poplar. This has a
rating of large D-small-c3; and it"s considered
historic because of its contingency rating, the
little c, which means that, 1 believe, it I can
explain this, that 1T it were to be restored in the
future, it would have -- it would increase its
historic value. The c rating makes the building
qualify as a PDHP.

So the -- according to the

Historic Preservation Element, in order to demolish

The Souza Group
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a PDHP, certain findings have to be made; and those
findings are listed in the Staff Report.

The third building is the Pacific Pipe
building. And we are talking about the original
47 ,000-square-foot building. The original rating
for this building was D3. This rating was changed
to Cb by our Oakland Cultural Heritage Survey after
a more detailed inspection of the interior building.
It"s historic because of the contingency rating b,
which qualifies it as a PDHP.

Because the Pacific Pipe building is not
considered a historic resource according to CEQA,
the proposed alterations to the building would not
impact a historic resource. However, according to
the Historic Preservation Element, because the
building has a PDHP rating, PDHP, a finding will
need to be made regarding the alterations to the
building.

Now, right now, we are not discussing the
alterations to the building tonight. We will come
back at a future meeting to talk about the
alterations, and you will be able to provide
design-review comments on the plans. But I just
want to give you a little summary of what was

analyzed in the EIR.
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The original 47,000-square-foot timber
building had a number of metal buildings added to it
over the years, about 31,000 square feet. Those
buildings are going to be demolished, leaving just
the Pacific Pipe building. The -- the two-story
building has exterior walls clad In corrugated metal
and fiberglass, with a roof clad in corrugated
metal .

And I refer you to figure IV-E-2 on
page 1V-E-6 of the EIR. You can see a picture of
the building as we talk about it.

The windows are industrial steel stash
units, many of which are covered by corrugated
fiberglass panels. Steel louver vents are located
in the gable ends of the building, and the
construction materials include wood posts and truss
framing supported by a concrete foundation.

The project sponsors are -- have -- As
described in the EIR, the building®s most
identifiable characteristics are the form of the
building, a double bay, gable shed structure. And
this would remain the feature design element of the
completed building. The timber structure would
remain the feature of the design and be made visible

to the public.

10
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And the exterior facade of the building
would be removed; and the original timber frame
would be exposed, cleaned, and refurbished. A new
exterior facade and roof suitable for the possible
reuses would be added.

Other alterations to the building would
include large sections of exterior glazing to make
the interior structure more visible, and adding some
small pop-out structures to provide additional space
for the grocery store.

The planning process to date is, last
April, we had an EIR scoping meeting with the
Landmarks Board and the Planning Commission. The
EIR was released for public comment on
December 18th. And that time, the comments have to
be in by February 6th, next week. And the
Planning Commission considered, had a public hearing
on the DEIR on January 17th.

So that"s as far as we are now. We"re in
the public review period of the DEIR and collecting
comments on the document.

And also, In the Staff Report, 1 included
a -- a proposed schedule, as we know it right now,
for taking the project through the entire process.

And we are being optimistic and hope that we may be

11
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able to have a decision from policy makers by late
July.

And that concludes my report.

CHAIR PARISH: Can 1 just ask one, one
question? In the scoping meeting before the
Landmarks Board, we were -- I"m not sure how the
question came up. But one of the things we
discussed and voted on was the recommendation that
essentially all three buildings be treated historic
resources for purposes of the EIR.

And basically, the way 1 read the
Staff Report in the EIR is that was a moot decision
and recommendation by the Board because it"s driven
by the Historic Preservation Element and what is
required to be considered a historic element
pursuant to that.

Is that correct?

MS. STANZIONE: |1 believe what we agreed
to do is we directed the consultant to go through
all of the elements --

Claudia, or, Joann, help me out on this.

-— to go through the entire survey of all
the elements that you need to go through to
determine a historic resource.

SECRETARY PAVLINEC: The definition of

12
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1 historic resource is termed by policy and
2 structure-preservation element. And there is a
3 definition in there which dictates what our historic
4 resources are for the purposes of CEQA.
5 BOARD MEMBER CAPPIO: And that"s backed up
6 by the CEQA guidelines that we referred to, too,
7 that present objective criteria about when something
8 is or i1s not considered a historic resource by the
9 CEQA.
10 CHAIR PARISH: Okay. Thank you.
11 MS. STANZIONE: Any other questions for
12 staff?
13 CHAIR PARISH: Anybody else have questions
14 for staff?
15 Is the presentation -- Or should we go to
16 the public hearing now? Presentation by the
17 developer on the project?
18
19 PRESENTATION BY RICHARD HANNUM
20
21 MR. HANNUM: You might want to --
22 Oh, God. It does this every time.
23 CHAIR PARISH: Beautiful.
24 MR. HANNUM: 1t"s lovely. 1 know. Thing
25 of beauty.
13
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CHAIR PARISH: Dim the lights.

MR. HANNUM: There we go. Okay. Good.

You know, before we had all this
technology, we just used the boards; and it was
fine.

Good evening. I™m Richard Hannum,

Hannum Associates. We are the architects for the
Mandela Grand project, working with
Peter Sullivan & Associates.

We -- when we brought this forward in
April, the project appeared one way. And it has
gone through a number of iterations, but the core
principals of what we were trying to accomplish
haven®t changed.

In April, we wanted to --

Go ahead and put the next one up.

We were looking at the entire site. And
it"s hard to read in this image; but the two
buildings that held -- hold any designation at all,
at the time, were both D-rated buildings. One was a
D-sub-c, and the others with a D3.

The D-sub-c i1s dotted there in the sort of
center of the image. It is with a little red dotted
line around i1t. It Is a warehouse space that was a

subset of the American Steel building, which is a

The Souza Group
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very large corrugated building to the right.

That building, In the course of our
discussions in the last meeting, was considered to
be not terribly significant, substantially altered
from its original condition, and -- and really
didn*t merit a great deal of discussion. And we do
intend to have that removed in anticipation of the
new project.

The other building with the dark red line
around 1t is the original Pacific Pipe structure,
which we learned -- and -- and this was information

that was brought forward to this committee and also

to your historic-preservation team -- was built
at -- at sometime -- sometime in -- at the turn of
the last century. |In the Pacific Northwest, it was

erected at least one time before i1t was erected
here, someplace in Oregon, where it was used for
other purposes before it was purchased by the family
the -- that own Pacific Pipe and brought to the
site.

Our history here really begins around
1918, 1920. And for the last many, many years, the
optics of the Pacific Pipe building was a derelict
old shed with corrugated metal rusting on it. We"re

going to change it.

15
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1 This is what we"re all familiar with, is

2 the two gable ends and the very long structure at

3 the corner with a lot of -- of service buildings

4 that were erected over the years around it. What

5 you see are -- is very difficult in this slide, but

6 the sides are striped with steel and corrugated

7 fiber glass, and it"s a corrugated metal roof.

8 The way these buildings were originally

9 built, they were intended to be taken down and

10 reused. So the frame, itself, Is the important

11 and -- and valuable part to this. And the skins

12 came and went depending upon what the most recent

13 application was going to be.

14 Go ahead.

15 When we first came to the building, this

16 was the approach. And we arrived. And Mandela was

17 dirt, and everything else around it was dirt. And

18 it hasn™"t been recreated as a park.

19 And we came up in front of this building

20 that our client, Peter, had fallen in love with.

21 And we were trying to figure out what, exactly what

22 it was that he was so enamored by as he asked us to

23 come up with an idea of what to do with the

24 building.

25 But as you go inside -- and this is where,

16
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after our hearing in April , Betty went in to one of
our hearings and walked inside the building and saw
what we saw, which is this incredible old, heavy
timber frame inside this building, designed to carry
cranes for whatever the warehousing was that was
intended for its use.

Go ahead.

Here you see the diagonal structure that"s
running down the middle of the building carrying one
of the cranes overhead. You can"t see the roof iIn
this image because it"s covered in soot, and it"s
also about 55 feet away vertically. And -- and you
can get a sense of scale because of the sheds in the
lower right-hand corner are offices that are inside
the building.

This building, in and of itself, there is
no floor. It was built without a floor. It didn"t
get a floor until they built the BART station and
wound up with excess concrete and had to -- and they
gave it away for free if someone wanted it. So It"s
poured here on this to create some kind of slab.

The building was built specifically on
dirt and intended for the storage of pipes laying on
the ground and cutting pipe and shipping pipe. What

we intend to do with it is something completely

The Souza Group
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1 different.

2 Go ahead.

3 On the left-hand side -- 1 have eliminated

4 a lot of the slides that are In this presentation

5 just to focus on this particular aspect. But what

6 we see on the left is the image of what we believe

7 to be the look and feel of a new grocery-store

8 market for the community that we think is the best

9 use of this project.

10 We ran into one of these that was

11 similarly converted in the Pacific Northwest, which

12 is part of where the i1dea came from for the tasking

13 of the new building. And it has this spectacular

14 feeling of openness because of the scale.

15 But -- but what"s happened there and we

16 intend to do here is that the side of the building

17 has been opened up to let a lot of light into it.

18 Right now, 1t"s very dark; and it was just intended

19 to hide pipe and cut steel. We want to open it up,

20 sandblast all of the wood, expose the entire timber

21 frame, and then reclad it in a way that recognizes

22 its original industrial use.

23 So we"re not intending to put stone on the

24 building. And -- and if we get away with certain

25 elements of metal in -- iIn the community, that would

18
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1 be a good idea. But we"re -- we"re still yet to
2 determine exactly how this design will take shape.
3 The image on the right gives you another
4 idea. Look. These are actually shots taken, drawn
5 from inside the building of the structure, with a
6 sense of the scale and the lighting and the things
7 you would have to do to make it into a marketplace.
8 And our intent i1s that this become the
9 feature of the community. There is no community
10 grocery store right now in West Oakland, and we hope
11 that this will become the hub facility for that
12 community.
13 The site plan shows the presence of the
14 pipe building on the left-hand side as the feature
15 center of the project. In the center, you see
16 that -- where it was referred to by Marge Stanzione
17 as the amphitheater. It"s a 2-acre park in front
18 of -- approximately 2 acres in front of the
19 Pacific Pipe building, where we are expecting music,
20 outdoor entertainment, picnic, food service coming
21 from the building, itself, and the ancillary
22 commercial that®s going to be around it.
23 The three red images are the locations for
24 the -- the tower housing. The -- the vertical
25 housing on the property represents -- | don"t
19
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know -- about 55, 60 percent of the housing on the
site. We have brought the housing needed into this
project into a vertical component so we can create a
lot of light there and a lot of open ground plain
and still maintain a high-level metropolitan
density.

Without going into all of the details of
the ground plain and the open space, the important
details for the pipe building is its reuse yet again
as a new task for this structure. It was intended
to be a flexible structure. It was intended to be
used depending upon the needs of the owner and the
community. And we think 1t"s iInteresting to give it
a new life in a different vibe and make it, yet
again, a center for -- for West Oakland, recognizing
the history of West Oakland as an industrial
location.

The entire ground plain of this property,
up to 30 feet, is either commercial or industrial,
light industrial in nature. As a lead
gold-certified project and an industrial
eco-village, it"s important to us to have an icon of
reusability and second life and sustainability as
the centerpiece for the project, rather than having

everything be brand new. And so it"s very important

20
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to us that this be done well.

The feedback that we have received so far
is very favorable to this. We look forward to
bringing the design back to this group for review as
its developed.

You heard from the schedule that we"re
going to have to be back in front of you within the
next, you know, two months in order to get feedback
and input into this process. And that is our
anticipation.

So for this evening, we"re happy to answer
any questions, to go over what our intent is for the
design, and -- and talk about the EIR. Thank you.

CHAIR PARISH: Does any member of the
Board have any questions of Mr. Hannum before we
proceed to the public hearing?

VICE CHAIR PETERSON: Well, 1 just -- This
sounds bad. Oakland has a huge rate of failure iIn
projects not as in terms their intended or purported
function.

This looks like a sort of
Emeryville-market kind of project. 1 mean, how --
are there going to be enough people there, not just
in the project, to actually support this kind of

activity?

LB-1
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And another question is, is it a permeable

project? 1 mean, you know, crime is an iIssue in

Oakland. 1Is it going to be gated? Locked? Open?
MR. HANNUM: If I may, it would be easier.

Those are two important questions, and | think it

goes to the fundamental principal of the project.

First of all, this is -- the commercial in

Emeryville i1s regional commercial. It"s designation

retail. This is what"s called convenience-goods
retail. The -- this is -- this iIs grocery,
pharmacy, nail salon, things you find at your local
community.

The threshold for the community to reach
that i1s estimated by different economists in
different ways, but we"re looking at at least 3,000
market-rate housing units to be able to support the
initial. And then once its there, then it"s

supportable.

And those economics are being brought back

to the Planning Department to demonstrate the
viability of the project. But that"s the
information that we have received, and that"s the
intent.

The ground plain of the property

supports -- is supported by the industrial only to

LB-1
cont.
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the extent that it creates the animation. 1It"s all
created by the housing and up above that -- that --
that pays for the viability of the project.

The planner for this project is
Katherine Moore.

And one of the things you~ll notice, when
you look at this, is the distance. |If you go up to
60,000 feet, which I don"t have here, the distances
between the corners, the fabric and texture of this
block, which is currently surrounded by concertino
wire, has been broken down by the same texture of
walking blocks that you would find iIn any given
neighborhood in Oakland.

So when you look at the street plan, which
are sort of the white lines iIn there, those are all
open, public pathways. Drive through it. Everybody
is invited.

What was important to -- to the client was
that, instead of having a block of housing that
looks i1nward, that we open the inside of the site up
to the general public. Everybody is invited to be
at the market, to be here for the music, to walk
these streets, which also means, In working with
Lieutenant Berlin and others from this area, that

these are all drivable by and patrolable.
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So we"ve made it where, If we gate it, we
secure 1t, and we might as well protect everyone.
IT we open it and we engage the community, iIf we
make 1t part of the fabric of the community, then
those kinds of issues can be dealt with because it
is part of that community and not segregated.

CHAIR PARISH: Any additional questions?

VICE CHAIR PETERSON: Just one other
question. 1Is there an affordable-housing component?

MR. HANNUM: Yes, sir. That, we"re
working at with the Redevelopment Agency now and
has -- 1t has to be there because of the
Redevelopment District, whether it"s all on-site,
partially on-site, separated. It has a ten-year
window, and it has to be created.

These are all things that are currently in
discussion with the Planning Department, and it
hasn"t been finalized yet.

CHAIR PARISH: Okay. If that"s all the
questions, then why don®"t we go ahead and open up
the public hearing on the Environmental Impact

Report.

PUBLIC HEARING

I LB-2
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1 CHAIR PARISH: Do we have speakers signed

2 up?

3 SECRETARY PAVLINEC: We have two speakers,

4 Larry Rice and Sanjeet Handap (phonetic).

5 MR. RICE: Good evening. 1"m Larry Rice. T

6 I"m a West Oakland resident and coach here at the

7 West Oakland Project Area Committee.

8 The Draft EIR for the Mandela Grand

9 project identified strong ground shaking and

10 liquefaction among seismic hazards that must be

11 valued for significant impacts to equal structures.

12 It identifies the San Andreas, Calaveras, and

13 Hayward faults nearby. 1t acknowledges the strong

14 ground shaking from a major earthquake could affect

15 the project site during the next 30 years. It LB-3

16 mentions that the Loma Prieta earthquake resulted in

17 widespread damage throughout the Bay Area.

18 It reports that the subsurface

19 investigation for the project site found artificial

20 fill in the bay mud, silty, damp, and saturated

21 sands that could be liquefiable. It states that one

22 damaging effect would be earthquake-induced

23 settlement of the building foundations that could

24 extend beyond the capacity of the building to

25 withstand. v

25
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The report then concludes that the impact A
from seismic ground shaking is less than significant
and that no mitigation is required. It concludes
that the impact from liquefaction is less than
significant with no mitigation required. It
concludes that the impact from settlement is less
than significant, with no mitigation required.

Huh?

The report does not mention that, on
property adjacent to the Mandela Grand project site,
a concrete structure reinforced with steel was built
in 1957, designed to hold many tons of cars and
trucks. This Cypress structure, approximately
6 stories in height, collapsed in 1989, killing 42,
when the Loma Prieta earthquake struck on the
San Andreas fault 100 kilometers away.

A U.S. geological survey done near the
site at Loma Prieta earthquake presented evidence
that the contrast between the collapsed and the
relatively intact sections of the Nimitz freeway
corresponded to enhanced amplification by bay mud at
the collapsed section but not at the uncollapsed
section.

An EIR should be recirculated once

significant new information is added. The history v
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of the collapse of the Cypress structure on property 4
directly adjacent to the project site Is new
information to the EIR. It is significant due to
the location where the collapse occurred, to the
materials used in construction, and because the
earthquake happened recently. Failure to mention it
is a significant and substantive omission that

warrants a major revision and recirculation of the

report. +

Thank you.

CHAIR PARISH: Thank you for your
comments.

MR. HANDAP: For the record, I™m T
Sanjeet Handap, East Bay News Service.

First, just to refer you and to bring the
public up to speed, this was also heard by the
Planning Commission; and some of the
Planning Commissioners raised some concerns or
issues about the proposed height.

To give you a perspective, 300 feet is
about the height of the high-rise residential
building along interstate 880 in Emeryville. And
1577 units is approximately the same size spread out

at the Watergate apartment complex condominiums now,

also in Emeryville. So if anybody is looking at v

LB-3
cont.
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relative sites, those might be two things to look T
at.

In the 1989 earthquake, that was a period
I was living in Emeryville; and I lived in one of
the more modern buildings. And although there was
very little structural damage, almost all my
property was destroyed, as was the property of many
people in the building. And that was because of the
liquefaction effect and the fact that the earthquake
was approximately twice to three times as strong
because liquefaction than the actual magnitude.

So those are just some pieces of
background information. 1

The City of Oakland has had a very T
difficult time the last few years doing enforcement
of i1ts conditions of approval. Project after
project after project has been built and
rubber-stamped in many cases without the due
diligence that was necessary to make sure that it
would have the quality of life and be able to
sustain a residence in the manner that it was
intended, whether it would be i1ssues related to
parking --

And there seems to be this sort of

finger-pointing from the Economic Development Agency v

LB-4
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to the Police Department and backwards. That"s,
well, police should enforce parking; police should
enforce all those problems; conditions of approval
that are related to traffic and traffic mitigations.

And the police says "We can"t even fund or
field enough officers to deal with responding to
calls for murder and aggravated assault. Parking is
not a top priority. It"s not a project priority.
It"s not a priority-one call. 1It"s not even in the
top 10 or 20 things that Oakland Police Department
does."

And for those that are not keeping track,
the Oakland Police Department, at this point, is
approximately 107 officers below its authorized
strength of 803.

In terms of the Environmental Impact
Report, three of the things that should be studied
in great detail:

The first one is what would happen in
terms of the reality when you add 15- to 1600 units
and some high-rises and mid-rises as to people who
were not going to park in their parking spaces but
double-park hours at a time because they know there
is no enforcement? All you have to do is go to any

part of Oakland and find that on an hourly basis --

A
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Berkeley -- anytime after 4:00 o"clock in the
afternoon to about midnight.

The second thing is that many of the
issues that have been raised with other projects in
terms of garbage collection, recycling, any one of
the other things designed to reduce the impact on
the environment. What will be the specifics in
terms of encouraging residents of high rises to
actually participate in those kinds of programs?
Rather than simply has -- has happened in
Emeryville, as has happened at the Essex, as
happened in a number of buildings in Oakland,
whether it be newspapers, aluminum cans, or
whatever, just get tossed down the garbage chutes.
And a lot of recycling that should take place in
diversion does not take place.

The third area is, when you®"re talking
about this and the cumulative impact of all the
other environments in the area, this being with a
little over 13 acres, as well as a couple of nearby
projects that are proposed, and when you add to that
that 1s a 4-mile radius, just in north Oakland
alone, you are talking about 27 additional
condominium developers over a thousand --

30 more seconds to finish? Thank you.
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About all these additional condo units, a
lot of cases, the parking certainly is not going to
be sufficient. And although it"s stated in here
that this i1s approximately -- let"s see -- 2322
parking spaces, | know, from my experience with the
Emery Bay Club and Apartments, that when you have
shared usage of parking, that the parking ends up
being not quite adequate.

And in closing, let me just say that there
is some myth being advocated by Ms. Cappio and some
of the council members about the urban density and
the public transportation in Oakland. |1 would like
to have, as part of the hour, look at the number of
cuts that AC Transit has made In service the last
three years, how that has impacted this area.

The fact that it"s heard by a lot of
Transbay buses does not help the residents who want
to get to other parts of the East Bay. Most of that
service cuts off at 6:00 and 7:00 p.m. at weekdays.
There 1s little weekend service.

IT it could be analyzed as to all the
service cuts that have taken place, services, a lot
of the buses iIn this area, as well as AC Transits”
intents are, as well as what East Bay MUD has to say

in terms of the impact on the quality in terms of

A

v
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water supply and its other means. LB-10
cont.

Thank you.

CHAIR PARISH: Thank you for your
comments. Thank you for your comments.

Okay. That"s it from public speakers.

SECRETARY PAVLINEC: Public speakers.

CHAIR PARISH: So let"s open it up now to
members of the Board to make comments on the EIR.

Anybody want to jump in?

VICE CHAIR PETERSON: Sure. A couple of T
comments.

At -- at the very high, broadest level --
and this is probably more a question for the City --
3 percent of the city iIs -- remains In industrial
use. This will remove somewhat some more. And the LB-11
Secretary of the Interior standards indicates the
best -- the best use for historic building is, for
its intent, original intended use or some similar
use, which, in this case, iIs iIndustrial.

So 1 would like the EIR to address that. 1
I mean, basically, we"re -- we"re changing a T

historic use that also i1s associated with historic

- i , LB-12
character of the building. And since it"s a -- the
zoning Is a preservation issue, so that"s one point. 1
This structure is 100 feet from one ; LB-13
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historic district to the east and 300 feet from
another historic district to the west, which are
mostly low, low industrial buildings and lots of
Victorian houses.

And, you know, I think whatever the
building look like, 3-, 300-foot buildings -- is
that -- is that the right size? -- are -- are a
significant impact.

And then --

BOARD MEMBER CAPPIO: To what? To the
historic-district suggestion?

VICE CHAIR PETERSON: Yes. To the
character, the significant --

BOARD MEMBER CAPPIO: Just wanted to make
sure 1 have that.

VICE CHAIR PETERSON: -- impacts with
character of the historical districts.

And just all the traffic and all that
stuff, | don"t need to -- 1"m not going to address
that.

And then as far as the actual building,
itself, 1 mean, the -- 1 think that the historic
character of the building is more than just the
frame. It°s -- and so to propose to -- whether it"s

an architecturally good or interesting idea is

A

LB-13
cont.

LB-14

The Souza Group
(925) 846-8831

33


lsb
Line

lsb
Text Box
LB-13
 cont.

lsb
Line

lsb
Text Box
LB-14


Comment Letter LB

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

another story, but to remove the entire cladding of
the building makes it -- It"s not a
historic-preservation project. 1It"s recycling the
framing, which could result in an iInteresting
design; but 1 just think that it isn"t historic
preservation.

So that should be looked at in terms of
it"s a big impact on the historic resources. And
would -- would that change make it -- what would it
do to the rating of the building? 1 mean, 1 would
think it would -- pretty much the historic rating
would be more or less gone at that point.

So 1 would like the -- those comments to
be reflected somehow in the final report.

What did -- Betty, you have any comments
on the -- the last thing, do you care to make?

BOARD MEMBER MARVIN: Yeah. It would
probably or could become something that -- that the
survey would treat as a new building that
incorporates an older building like it. For
instance, the Cost Plus or Whales & Friends that the
former landmark, Oakland lron Works, across the
street from Cost Plus, where possibly the skeleton
and certainly the shape of the original buildings is

still there but entirely different surfaces.

A
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And then you get to the issue about it may
be architecturally interesting. Mr. Hannum®s
comment about, "Well, we wouldn®"t clad it with
stone.” And, yeah, you would have a new building
that incorporates part of an old one, and that is
one of the possible policy 3.5 findings,
comprehensively remodels and gives you something
equal or better in design quality and compatible
with the character of the area.

So the preservation element basically says
the same thing you said. It might be
architecturally interesting, though 1t might not be
the same building.

CHAIR PARISH: Any additional comments?

VICE CHAIR PETERSON: (Shook head.)

CHAIR PARISH: Rosemary, do you have any?

BOARD MEMBER MULLER: Well, I was also
struck with the issue of the change of cladding; but
I guess I"m willing to -- to forego that
conversation until they come back with a -- an
actual design in the building and we see what 1is
proposed, because I don"t think we"re approving a
planning-cladding change at this point. We"re just
looking at the Draft EIR.

There is the issue of the impact of

LB-15
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high-rise buildings to historic districts nearby, A
and that may actually be -- 1 -- 1 didn"t go through

the EIR carefully enough to see if that"s already in
LB-15

there. Maybe -- maybe Betty or Joann or -- or cont

Claudia could answer that. But that does seem to be

perhaps something that should be addressed if it --

ifT it hasn"t been. 1

BOARD MEMBER KERSHAW: Well, since,
tonight, all 1 think we are commenting on is the
CEQA portion of the project --

And, by the way, 1 thought it was an
excellent Staff Report, particularly
Planning Commission report. Really, really
thorough. Thank you very much. Excellent job, as
always.

Anyways, 1 think I would agree that a
discussion on how the building is covered and
finished will be deferred to another night. But
seeing as how this doesn"t seem to meet the CEQA
thresholds of significance under either the old
rating or the revised rating, which 1 would concur HB-10
with the revised rating, as well, 1 don®t find any
deficiencies in the historic-preservation discussion

or the cultural-resource discussion in the EIR.

They did look at the impacts on adjacent v
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districts. However, they don"t mention one within A
100 feet; so I don"t know if there is one that was
missed or not. But it does mention the

Oakland Point and the Army Base Districts as being
in close proximity to the site.

VICE CHAIR PETERSON: 1 think i1t"s
Oakland Center to the east.

BOARD MEMBER KERSHAW: And Oakland Center
is in there, as well, too. And they got a couple in
here; and 1 think 1t"s okay to double-check, make
sure it doesn"t exist. They don"t have a map of
historic districts that 1 saw.

So nonetheless, | think that the CEQA
analysis, which is all 1 think we"re talking about
here tonight, is adequate for our consideration of
the impact. And I think it was a well-done
assessment of that.

So in terms of trying to direct us to your
two -- First two items where you want us to focus, |1
think 1 would concur with the upgraded rating, and

also that the EIR discussion is adequate in those

impacts. 1
CHAIR PARISH: Well put.

I don"t have any additional comments. To

some extent, the cladding is irrelevant for v

LB-16
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purposes -- or to a large extent, the cladding is

irrelevant for the purposes of CEQA. So | don"t LB-17
really have any additional comments beyond those cont.
made by the other board members on the EIR.

So 1 believe that would close the --
unless anybody else has anything else, that would
close the public hearing on the EIR. And we can
announce, written comments will be accepted until
4:00 p.m. on February 6th.

And now we get to discuss -- unless
Claudia has something else to say.

BOARD MEMBER CAPPIO: Tuesday, the 6th.
Tuesday the 6th.

CHAIR PARISH: We can discuss, as was
brought up by Pamela, the concept of the revised
rating, that Margaret has it.

MS. STANZIONE: That"s what I wanted to
remind you. You need to make a recommendation on
that.

CHAIR PARISH: And I believe Pam has
already said that we would agree with that revised
rating.

Do any other board members have any other
comments on the proposed revised rating?

VICE CHAIR PETERSON: Just remind me

38

The Souza Group
(925) 846-8831


lsb
Line

lsb
Text Box
LB-17
 cont.


Comment Letter LB

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

again, it was from, to, Pamela?

BOARD MEMBER KERSHAW: From D3 -- 1™m
sorry. Go ahead.

SECRETARY PAVLINEC: From D3 to
c-contingency-rating-b.

CHAIR PARISH: Looked fine to me.

BOARD MEMBER MULLER: And that change
apparently has the support of the owner and sponsor
of the project.

SECRETARY PAVLINEC: Yes, 1 believe so.

BOARD MEMBER KERSHAW: Well, they are not
objecting.

CHAIR PARISH: So if they --

BOARD MEMBER KERSHAW: Have a chance here
to run to the mic, and they“re not.

CHAIR PARISH: Without any further
discussion on that, is somebody willing to make a
motion on that?

BOARD MEMBER KERSHAW: I1*11 make a motion
that we approve the revised upgraded rating of the
Pipe building, and 1 think that"s all you need in
terms of a motion.

BOARD MEMBER CAPPIO: Well, and I second
the motion.

BOARD MEMBER MULLER: Second the motion.
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CHAIR PARISH: All vote.

2 SECRETARY PAVLINEC: 1 take the call.
3 Board Member Peterson?
4 VICE CHAIR PETERSON: 1.
5 SECRETARY PAVLINEC: Chair Parish?
6 CHAIR PARISH: Yes.
7 SECRETARY PAVLINEC: Board Member Muller?
8 BOARD MEMBER MULLER: Yes.
9 MS. PAVLINEC: Board Member Kershaw.
10 BOARD MEMBER KERSHAW: Yes.
11 SECRETARY PAVLINEC: Motion passes
12 unanimously for O.
13 CHAIR PARISH: And I believe that is the
14 end of this i1tem.
15 (Whereupon, the proceedings in the matter
16 of Mandela Grand Mixed-Use Development
17 Project were concluded at 7:01 p.m.)
18 ---000---
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
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STATE OF CALIFORNIA ]
]
COUNTY OF ALAMEDA ]

I hereby certify that the foregoing
proceedings in the within-entitled cause took place at
the time and place herein stated and were reported by
me, Raquel Sanz, a Certified Shorthand Reporter
and disinterested person, and were thereafter transcribed
into typewriting.

And I further certify that I am not of counsel
or attorney for either or any of the parties, nor in any
way interested in the outcome of the cause named in said

caption.
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